
  
 

Western Motor Home Association, Inc 

Chapter Information  

 

Dear FMCA Friends, 

     Welcome to the 32th Annual Western Area Rally!  We are delighted that you are here and would like to cordially 

invite you to attend the Chapter Fair on Wednesday, January 8 th,   2020 at 1:30 PM in the Commerce Building 

immediately after the “First Timers” meeting.  Non-chapter members will receive a raffle ticket for a free drawing.   

    To get the most “bang for your buck” with your FMCA membership, belonging to one (or more) of the 50+ 

Chapters in the Western Area is truly the best way to go. You can share interests, information and make 

friendships that last a lifetime, besides travelling in your coach and having a good time! 

     At the Chapter Fair many of the Chapters will have a representative to share information about their Chapter 

and see if it fits into your lifestyle and interests and geographical location.   

     The Western Area is divided into three Regions:  North, Central & Southern and each have a Vice President.  

These VP’s are the liaison to the Chapters in their Region. 

     In the pages that follow, we have listed each Chapter in a particular Region and what the “Scope” and 

interests of the Chapters are.  You can look at this before going to the Chapter Fair and know which Chapters 

might be of interest to you and fit your travel perimeters.  Many of the Chapter’s scope fits into ALL 3 

Regions so don’t look at just one Area.   Some chapters are only listed in one of the regions because that is 

where they were formed – they may be a state wide chapter. 

NOTE:  This information is as up-to-date as was possible at the time of this printing.  There may be some 

changes in the chapter information contact person so if you are unable to contact that person, please feel free to 

contact the Vice President of that region. 

     Most of the Chapters in the Western Area are looking for new members to join their ranks and would love to 

share information about their particular chapter.  Some Chapters are “brand specific” others have special 

interests, which might include, trains, crafts, religion, music, square dancing or just going to new places and 

exploring all there is to see. 

     Please join us at the Chapter Fair on Wednesday January 8, 2020 @ 1:30 PM in the Commerce Building, 

immediately after the First Timers meeting!   

     Wishing you happy & safe travels!            

 

  Alice Bernard (79098) Membership Western Area 

In case you should have further questions on Western Area feel free to call me: 

 Home:  530-934-7346    Cell:  530-519-7346   

 or e-mail:  bernardfrogfarm@yahoo.com  
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Northern Region 

Northern Vice President ~ Stephen Shade   925-337-0633  e-mail: 67jeep.ss@gmail.com 

 

Alpine Coach NorCal: As the name implies, you must have an Alpine coach to be a member of this Chapter.  They have 

6-8 weekend rallies a year and enjoy touring historical sites, wineries, hot air balloon fests and gold mining events.  Many 

of the ladies are big on quilting & knitting while the men enjoy gear head issues and sharing Alpine information. The 

annual dues are $24.00 a year which includes name badges. Membership age ranges from 45-75 and children are 

welcome.   Contact information:  Jerry Fichera  Phone: 209-742-4332  e-mail: jfichera@live.com 

 

 The Ambassadors:  Members & rallies are in and around the Modesto area. 

    Contact Information:  Linda Hatterele –  209-369-0633  P.O. Box 1446 – Woodbridge, CA 95258  

     Larry Yarberry – L.yarberry42@comcast.net 

 

California Capitals Bay Area Liners: Members are from the Bay Area & Sacramento and have rallies throughout the 

area. They have 8 – 10 rallies a year and duration is from 3-14 days. The dues are $30 .00 per year and that includes 

badges.  Most members are retired but children and grandchildren are welcome.  

 Contact information: Jerry Allen (510) 798-9080  e-mail:  jerry@myallenfamily.com 

Web site: http://www.ccbal.com/ 

 

Crafty Crafters:  The members are from all over Northern California (this does not mean that if you are any where in 

California that you cannot join the chapter- but the meetings are in the northern part of the state).  The membership is 

limited to 25 recreational vehicles as facilities dictate the numbers. The ladies will have some kind of a craft at the rallies. 

They travel   +/- 150 mile radius of the Sacramento Valley and most rallies are about 3 days in duration, usually in the 

spring and fall. Most members are retired and kids are welcome. Dues are $5.00 a year and do not include name badges.  

We usually arrive on Friday – have pot luck that evening.  On Saturday we do a craft (if it seems like it might take longer 

we start on Friday) have a chapter meeting and then go out to dinner that evening. We are trying arriving on Monday and 

doing our craft on Tuesday and leaving on Wednesday – easier to get into some of the campgrounds doing it that way. We 

have coffee and some type of rolls and/or breads on both Saturday and Sunday mornings. 

  Contact Information:  Alice Bernard Phone:  530-934-7346, cell: 530-519-7346 or 

   bernardfrogfarm@yahoo.com   

 

GMC Forty Niners:  Members are from Northern California, Oregon, Nevada & Idaho.  They have 6 rallies a year. 

Rallies are on weekends and children and grandchildren are welcome.  They have classic GMC motor homes from 1973-

1978.  

Contact Information:  Joe Nehl – 530-634-6050  e-mail:  jnehl@syix.com  

   Web site: http://www.gmc49ers.com 

 

Gold Diggers: Most of our 7 yearly rallies are within 150 mile radius of Sacramento. Our rallies are both weekends and 

midweek and include 3 nights. Age of members varies from 50-70+ and dues are $15.00 a year and that does not include 

new badges. One of the rallies includes the Western Area Rally in Indio where we like to participate in the parade.  

Contact information: Betty Smith  phone: 209-786-9876 e-mail: bettysmith8498@comcast.net  

Information on FMCA web site 

 

Gold Dust Travelers:  We have members located from within the San Jose-San Francisco Bay area, East to Sonora, 

North and South from Sacramento to Visalia. Our rallies are held at least six times a year on a weekend, and are usually 

located within 200 miles of Modesto, California. We can also travel as a chapter over the 200 miles. Once a year we go to 

Pismo Beach, and once a year to the River Run RV park in Bakersfield.  

We currently have 45 RVs with 15 to 20 rigs attending each rally.  

    Our rallies are scheduled in RV parks that have full hookups and have a clubhouse for meals and entertainment 

activities. We also set aside time for folks to enjoy the local areas if they wish to do so. We usually have two Trail Bosses 

to handle the arrangements and running of the rallies at each location. Our chapter is made up mostly of retired folks; 

however we do have some who are still employed. Contact Person:  Billy Low  e-mail: bjlow@sbcglobal.net   Phone: 

559-696-6769  
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Golden Spike:  The membership is from all over the country.  They have 2 or 3 rallies a year in the Western states and 

some are on weekdays and some on weekends.  They all center on railroad activities and involve a train ride during the 

rally! Children are welcome at most rallies Annual dues are $15.  

Contact information Nancy Kissack  phone 209-756-4924  e-mail: audit23@hotmail.com   

 Web site: http://www.fmcagoldenspike.com  

 

Monaco NorCal:  Monaco NorCal began in 1997 by a like-minded group interested in motor home travel and social 

activities. Chartered by the FMCA, you must be a member of that organization to belong to Monaco NorCal. In addition, 

you must own a Monaco-brand motor home. Monaco’s alternate brands do not qualify. Monaco NorCal typically holds 

three rallies per year in the general area of Northern California. Rallies are member hosted, with rally activities arranged 

by that host. Activities can include wine tasting, local tours, games, and contests. Meals can be catered, host-prepared or 

pot luck. Hosts and co-hosts are compensated for rally fees for their rally. The structure of Monaco NorCal consists of a 

President, two Vice Presidents (rally master and membership), Secretary, Treasurer, FMCA National Director and 

Alternate Director. We have between 80 and 120 members on our roster. Members have caravanned to non-Monaco 

NorCal rallies, parks and activities such as Quartzsite, Balloon Fiesta and others. We also have a free website, but for 

members only. There you’ll find rosters, recipes, message board and lots of helpful information. If you’re ready to expand 

your fun, join us. Dues are $10 per year plus new member fee of $25 (badges etc.). The total fee is $35 for the first year. 

Contact information: Richard Bremer – e-mail: dryhopper@comcast.net  

 monaconorcal-owner@yahoogroups.com 

 

Nor-Cal Rex:  Members live in northern California and Oregon and the common denominator is to own a Rexall 

Manufactured coach.  They have 6 – 8 rallies a year and have both weekend and weekday rallies in northern CA or 

southern OR. Kids and grandkids are welcome. 

 Contact Information: Kathleen Manoff e-mail address:  e-mail:  mekakjym.2@gmail.com  Phone:  H (831)438-0489   cell 

(831) 325-4895 

"Additional information about NorCal Rex is also available on our website www.norcalrex.org. " 

 

Northern California FMCA Elk:  You guessed it, you need to be and Elk!  Most members live from Fresno to the 

Oregon border. They have a rally in April and September at an Elks Lodge.  The rallies are usually on the weekend and 

support the activities of the Elks Lodge they are visiting. Age range is 55-85.  Kids and grandkids are welcome.  Annual 

dues are $10.  

Contact information:     Robert Ring – 916-709- 2577  8542 Baier Way, Sacramento, CA 95828 

Info on FMCa web site 

 

Safari R. Us:  Is a group of motor home owners who enjoy getting together to socialize and exchange information 

concerning RV travel.  Most of our members reside in northern California, northern Nevada, or southern Oregon.  

However, we certainly welcome residents of other areas.  Originally, club membership included only Safari brand 

coaches, but it is no longer restricted to Safaris.  We usually have three rallies a year – spring, summer, and fall – at 

various RV parks in California, Oregon, or Nevada. 

  All of our rallies are considered “buddy rallies” and can be attended by those interested prior to joining the club.   

Contact People:  President, Martin Knedel (jknedel@charter.net or 

 Secretary, Beth Stitt  (beth@stitt.com). 

 

Sierra Hi Rollers:  Their members actually live in Reno, Carson City, Minden & surrounding towns and have 4 or 5 

rallies a year within a 100-500 miles from Reno. Most activities at rallies are for adults so kids aren’t encouraged.   There 

some golfers in the club too. They enjoy touring points of interest at the rally destination and the rallies are 4 – 5 days.  

Member dues are $ 24.00 annually and badges are $5.00 each. Contact information: Russ Olmo – e-mail: 

comstock2@gmail.com   

 http://www.sierrahirollers.com/                                3 
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Sierra Ramblers: Most of our members are from Sacramento north to the Oregon border, but we do have members from 

S.F. Bay Area, south of Sacramento, Southern California, Arizona, Oregon and some full timers. 

We have 6 rallies a year (Feb., April, June, Aug., Oct. & Dec.)  We also get together in Indio in January at the WMHA 

rally where we volunteer.  Our rallies usually start on Wednesday and end on Sunday.  You do not have to attend any 

certain number of rallies a year. 

  We have new recreational vehicles, old recreational vehicles , big recreational vehicles  and .  All recreational vehicles 

are welcome. Kids (and/or grandkids) are welcome.   

  Our dues are $15.00 a year – there is a $30.00 fee when you join – this is your first years dues, badges, and patches that 

can be put on caps, jackets, etc.  The chapter enjoys sightseeing, crafts, food and fun.  

Contact:  Roberta Thomas – phone 707-584-7397 e-mail:  grammatee@pacbell.net 

Web site: http://www.wafmca.com/chapers/sierra_ramblers.htm  

 

Thousand Trails West: As you may have guessed, you must be a Thousand Trails member or acquire a TT membership 

to Join. We have 6 rallies a year; January (Palm Springs) in conjunction with the WFMCA Indio Rally, March, May, July, 

September  & November.  We have Rallies at Thousand Trails Resort Camp Grounds and Other locations, mostly in 

Northern California.  Food, Fun, games, crafts, day trips and Fellowship are our Interests.  Contact information: Manny 

Francis, e-mail: mannyfrancis@live.com, Phone# (415) 606-7596. 

 

Western Bus Nuts: They were chartered in 1980 so have been around a long time. The members and rallies are in 

central and northern California. Their weekend rallies usually last 3 days and they travel from Fresno to OR border.  Their 

inters are fun and camaraderie. Kids are welcome and dues are $15.00 a year. All types of recreational vehicles are 

welcome 

Contact information:  Jackie Brooks e-mail:  badbug55@yahoo.com 

Web site: http://www.fmcawbn.com 

 

Many of these Chapters have rallies all over the state and are not restricted to just Northern California! 
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Central Region 

Central Vice President – Fred Wells  frdcwells@aol.com  Phone: 760-377-5655 

 

Beat the Odds: Most of the members live in California but we do have some members in other states. We have 2 rallies a 

year (at this time both rallies will be in Laughlin, NV) (February) (October) They are midweek rallies lasting 4 days and 

children aren’t allowed in the Casinos. The dues are $10.00 per year. (Badges are extra) They have a welcome party, a slot 

tournament, Bunco and Awards Banquet at both rallies.  

Contact information: Alice Bernard 530-934-7346 or cell 530-519-7346  

e-mail: bernardfrogfarm@yahoo.com 

 

California Coaches for Christ:  Members are from all over California and they have 6-8 rallies a year and 

children are welcome to participate.  The club enjoys nondenominational fellowship. 

Contact information: Anna Markwell   e-mail  annamarkwell.am@gmail.com  Phone number: 209-406-4407 

Web site: http:cacoachesforchrist.shutterfly.com/  
 

California Coasters: Most members live in the central coastal area of California.  They host 10 rallies a year including 

both mid-week and weekend rallies generally within a 200 mile radius of Santa Maria. (July & August dark) Most rallies 

last about 3 days. Age ranges from 50-86 and kids are welcome. They enjoy tours of local facilities, vineyards, museums, 

and local special events as well as good food and wine. The dues are $18.00 a year and badges are extra.  

Contact information: "Joy Gilles" <joyfulg715@gmail.com> 

 Web site: http://www.wafmca.com/chapters/california_coasters.htm  

 

California FMCA HMC Chapter   The California FMCA HMC chapter is comprised mainly of people living in southern 

California. We do have members in Nevada, Arizona, and Oregon. We currently have 56 members. Our rallies are mostly 

in southern California but we have made occasional trips at a greater distance. We usually have 4-5 rallies a year and play 

games, play cards, have pot lucks, breakfasts, catered meals, and do take side trips at a rally to see special sites at that 

location. These side trips have included the JPL Satellite Tracking facility in Barstow, CA, Death Valley, the wine 

country, the USS Midway in San Diego, CA, and the Blue Angels in El Centro. Every year in January we all try attending 

the WMHA (Western Motor Home Association) in Indio, CA, where we volunteer to do tables and chairs and we park 

together inside the fairgrounds. Please join us for one of our rallies, check us out, and if we aren't what you want, you 

don't have to join us. If you do join us, you will find our members become family and many long lasting friends are made.     

 Contact information: Vicky Althoff   - 858-279-2477   e-mail: dalthoff@san.rr.com 

Information from FMCA web site 

 

California Heartland: The 10 rallies a year are (Feb, July, August & September are dark) usually within 150 mile radius 

of Fresno and are on the 2nd week-end of the month – Thursday thru Sunday.  Member’s ages range from 45-85 and most 

are retired. The annual dues are $12.00 and badges are extra.  They love to travel, enjoy good food, fun, golf and cards.  

Contact information:  Jerry Olson  phone 559-300-0739 e-mail  jerryolson70@yahoo.com 

 

Frustrated Maestros: Special interest is enjoying and having fun with music, instrumental and vocal. We entertain at the 

rallies. We have members from several USA states and from Canada. The main rally for our chapter is around the first 

week of January. Including our pre rally, we are there for 10 days, 5 days of planning and rehearsals and 5 days of 

performances. If the Western International Convention is in our area we are the host and again have 10 days of rehearsals 

and entertaining. The dues are only $10:00 a year. Come join in we welcome you. Contact information:  Mamerto "Lefty" 

Jamora, President, phone 805 526-6348; cell 805 231-6099; e-mail lefty.mary@sbcglobal.net  

Information from FMCA Web site 

 

Golden State Trackers: Membership is primarily Central/Southern California. There are 8 rallies per year held on 

weekends so 3 days in duration. Most members are retired and arrive early or stay later at the rally venues. Besides being 

a social chapter, they often “give back” to the rally community by providing used clothes for homeless shelters, bags of 

toiletries for women’s shelters or pet supplies to the local animal shelter, thus their motto “Leaving Tracks by Giving 

Back.”   New members are welcome. Contact Information: Debbie Golk, Phone 661-599-0865 

e-mail: dgolk56@gmail.com       Web Site: gstrackers.org 
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Komfort Kruisers: Most Komfort Kruisers reside in southern California .They have monthly rallies except for July. The 

rallies are 3 to 5 days long and are usually on the weekend.  Typically the age range is 50-80 and most are retired. Their 

dues are $18.00 and include name badges, name signs & club banners.  Kids and grandkids are welcome.  This chapter 

likes to have fun and visiting with friends, old and new.  

Contact information:   Rob White email vpmembership@komfortkruisers.com. 

Jeff Newby    805-581-6392  e-mail: jeff@jeffnewby.com Web site: http://www.komfortkruisers.com 

  

Midweek Wanderers: Midweek Wanderers: As the name implies, rallies are held midweek, Monday through 

Wednesdays, usually within a 300 mile radius of the greater Los Angeles basin area. We have golfers, hikers, card-

players, sight-seers, and those who enjoy just hanging out with good friends. Dues are $25.00 a year. Children are 

welcome. Contact information:  Pat Lee patmeltonlee@sbcglobal.net 818-634-1733, President, or Membership Chair, Bye 

Manchester  (805) 482-5228 

Monaco Romers The Monaco Romers club was formed under F.M.C.A. (Family Motor Coach Association) on 

November 24th, 1986, originally under the name Monaco Region II, to promote the use of our Monaco Motor homes and 

further our personal camping enjoyment. We have scheduled outings at least 3 times per year. Most are at luxury 

campgrounds within 500 miles of our home base in Southern California’s South Bay area. Most of our members reside in 

California, Nevada, and Arizona, other areas are Welcome. Our current membership is 88 coaches. Membership 

requirements: Limited to all Monaco branded name diesel models, including coaches manufactured by Executive 

industries and Royal Coach, and all Monaco coaches manufactured prior to 1992.  Dues are $25 per year / Initiation Fee 

$15. Total $40 for the first year. Contact: Marsha Taylor     Phone:714.697.0725     Email: marshataylor903@gmail.com 

website: https://www.monacoromers.club.  
 

Roamin’ Catholics South West:  First, we meet once a year at the Indio rally and our purpose is provide mass for all 

those attending the rally as well as friendships and building community. Dues are $10.00. Contact information:   Carol 

Preimesberge  email: carolpberger@gmail.com  phone 714 231 1414. 

Web site:  http://www.rcsouthwest.org/   

 

VALLEY CRUISERS;  The Valley Cruisers chapter members share a mutual interest in social and Recreational RV 

activities and are drawn from the location of the FMCA Western Area. 

CONTACT INFORMATION Mark Cannon    e-mail mark39512@gmail.com   Phone:  559-217-6498 
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SOUTHERN REGION 

Dave Franke - Southern Vice President – dfranke918@msn.com 

 

ALPINE So-Cal: One of the most active and friendly ALPINE motor home clubs in the country. Our  

goal is to have four week end and one week long rally a year and hold them in Southern California, Arizona, and Southern 

Nevada. We are a membership of mostly retired couples and singles and nearly 70 ALPINE coaches. Sharing ALPINE 

information keeps us abreast of technical issues as well as having great social 

gatherings. Contact: David Hobden   e-mail:  davidhobden@mac.com  719-231-7609 

Information from National web site. 

 

The Big E:  The Big E chapter is comprised mainly of people living in So California but there are several from No Cal 

and one from Canada.  Our Northern members try to attend the WMHA rally in Indio every year in January and we meet 

and caravan in to the Fairgrounds so we can park together.  The chapter was originally sponsored by Executive Motor 

homes Inc, and when they quit sponsoring in 1980 we kept the logo (Big E) to mean "Everybody" welcome.  We are 25 

m/h's strong and 10 -12 m/h's go out each month on a Monday and return on a Thursday.  Our rallies are usually within 

150 mile radius of Pasadena with an occasional trip planned at a greater distance.  We have been to Gold Beach, Oregon 

and to Tombstone, Arizona in the recent past.  At the rallies there are many things to do.  Besides having the best food, 

there are golfers, horseshoe players, crafts offered, and the wagon master tries to find something of interest in the area that 

we can investigate in our cars. Some people do not bring cars and we share rides so everyone can join in.  Collectively our 

members have approximately one thousand years of camping experience and when someone is having a problem with his 

motor home there is usually someone there that knows what is wrong and what it takes to fix it.  Sometimes fixing it on 

the spot!  If you would enjoy being in a group of fun-loving campers please join us for a rally or two and check us out! 

Contact information:  Eugene Le Meur <glemeur@verizon.net>  714-264-0674 

 

California Chapter: California Chapter (CCFMCA) is the fourth oldest chapter within FMCA and the first chapter west 

of the Mississippi. We were chartered in June 1965 by a group of 36 motor homes. At one point our Chapter had over 

1,600 motor homes. We celebrated our 50th anniversary in 2015.Over the years a lot has changed and there are now over 

52 chapters in California alone. We usually have five to seven rallies a year and they are typically held on the third week-

end of the month. Our rallies usuallystart on Thursday and end on Sunday. We go as far south as San Diego and north as 

far as Buellton. Our average attendance is about 32 coaches. Our Chapter also hosts one of the largest Chapter rallies in 

the Western Area. It's called Oktoberfest and is held at Golden Village Palms in Hemet. This rally is loads of fun and we 

invite other FMCA chapters and/or members to join us. Some of the events are: brats, beer, wine, soda on Friday & 

Saturday, German Polka Music, seminars, vendors, crafts, catered meals, live evening entertainment and dancing, $250.00 

blackout bingo, games and much more. This rally is usuallyheld the first week-end of October each year. This Chapter has 

a membership made up of wonderful people. The kind of folks that you love to sit around a campfire with and swap 

stories, or enjoy an early morning cup of coffee with. These are the kind of people that makeup our Chapter, and this is 

where lifelong friendships occur. We invite you to join us. 

Contact information: Carl Gardenias  e-mail: wu6dwu6d@gmail.com  Phone:  951-490-2270 

 

California Pacers: All FMCA members, both Active and Associates, are welcome to join.  Originally limited to Pace 

Arrow Owners, the club now includes ALL models of motor homes.  There are four fun filled rallies a year and members 

also participate in FMCA rallies held in California.  Pacers enjoy good food, fun activities, and lasting friendships, all 

while visiting interesting and unique places..   Contact:  Edwin Burrows  

e-mail: heliel@aol.com Website: http://www.calpacers.com 

Information from FMCA website 

 

California Southwinders reside in southern California and have 5-6 rallies a year within a 200 mile radius of Orange 

County. The rallies are on weekends so children can attend and are welcome. Age range is from 40-75. New membership 

dues are $30.00 which includes name badges then annual dues become $15.00. Contact information:  Robert Achziger  

Phone: 714-962-5297    
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Camping Squares:  Hello FMCA members.  Camping Squares is a 51 year old camping club that is excited to expand 

their membership as a new FMCA Chapter.  We want you to join us as we begin this new adventure, along with all the 

amenities and benefits FMCA membership provides. This is where you will make new friends, learn new activities and 

share common interests.  Each month from September to June we meet in various locations in So. California,usually on 

weekends.  We have a monthly newsletter we send out to all members and guests prior to the outing.  We enjoy local 

attractions, table and outdoor games, BBQs, shopping, and an occasional, casual, short square dance 

    Our annual membership dues are $35.00 due in the fall of each year.  We’d love for you to attend one of our ralliesas a 

guest to see if you’d like to join our ranks.  We are a friendly bunch looking for new members who enjoy “Glamping”.By 

the way some of us have dogs. 

      Some of The Camping Squares Associate Chapter of FMCA Interests: 

     BBQs   Breakfasts   Campfires    Casinos   Crafting    Dining out/in Dominos   Dogs  
     Exploring Flea markets  Friendship/Socializing  Lawn games    Mexican Train     Museums     
     Potlucks     Rallies    Shopping    Sight-Seeing      Square Dancing      Veterans 

For a reservation contact  

   Lorna & Gary Fields, Membership:  714-357-1652   lorna200@verizon.net# 362771 

   MaryAnn & Joe Kenny,President:714-803-0497  dingy3816@gmail.com # 496415 

  Cheri& Mike Root, Wagon Master:714-614-3639  Lou2@abcglobal.net#494843 

  Janie & Rick Moore, Vice president:714-306-2007  janie.littman@gmai.com     #427598 

 

 

Colorado River Ramblers:  Our chapter is home based in Lake Havasu City, Arizona, but has members up and down the 

Colorado River and some from California. We have 6 rallies a year, as most members leave the area in the summer for a 

cooler climate, many go to Oregon. We have 3 day rallies and sometimes host longer ones that take in 3 to 4 stops. Our 

30th anniversary will be in 2011. We consist of approximately 50 memberships. We also host an annual luncheon 

meetingand a Christmas party. Our present dues are $15 a year and a $6 rally fee.  Contact information:  Robert Stephens 

III  Phone: 928-680-9767  e-mail: niftinwell@aol.com or   Don Lay e-mail: mr.box1982@hotmail.com   

 

The Crusin' Condos RV Club was originally formed in 1994 and is based in San Diego and its surrounding areas. Our 

members are from all over Southern California. The membership is limited to 25 recreational vehicles, as facilities dictate 

the numbers. We travel within a 150 mile radius of Del Mar, CA. Rallies are the first full weekend of every month (Friday 

- Sunday). We usually arrive on Friday and are "on our own" for dinner. On Saturday, we do a potluck breakfast with a 

meeting right after, happy hour and games in the afternon and some kind of potluck dinner (wagon master's choice) in the 

evening. On Sunday morning, the wagon master provides a continential breakfast (coffee, rolls/breads, etc.). Our purpose 

is to get together periodically with our RVing friends for social, recreational, and informational exhange, activities which 

extend the enjoyment and pleasurable use of our RV's. If any of us have a problem with our coach, there is usually 

someone in the group who has been there before, and can help with a solution. Dues are $25 a year. Contact Bill Tyler at 

858-603- 5210 or wtyler1@mac.com if you want more information! 

 

Discovery Club of California: The Discovery Club of California was established in 1998, and it is a chartered chapter 

within the Family Motor Coach Association (FMCA). It is open to owners of class A, B, and C motorhome and self-

contained 5th wheel or travel trailer. We are based in California, and usually hold four weekday ralies per year in 

California, Arizona, and Nevada. We usually have 10 to 20 RV's at a rally. We meet in full service RV Resorts, and we 

generally reserve a club house for games, food, and drinks. Our purpose is to get together periodically with our RV friends 

for social and recreational activities, and informational exchange of ideas related to our recreational ventures. These 

activities extend the enjoyment and pleasurable use of our Motorhome travel experiences. We welcome new members 

with qualifying recreational vehicles to join our club and experience fun- filled activities during our weekday rallies. 

Application forms are available in the 'club info' section of the club website. Contact Information Pres. Leo Aragon e-

mail:  aragonisleo@gmail.com  

Phone: 805-757-8897   Website: http://www.discoveryclubonline.com 
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The Dolphins - Our club was FMCA chartered 26 years ago. We are open to all who own a motorized RV made by 

National RV. Since National is no longer in business, members in good standing are able to move up to newer coaches of 

other brands and still continue club membership. Our rally schedule varies as to number per year but we try to include 

new interesting destinations along with our old favorites. Membership dues for the first year are $50 for a couple which 

includes name badges (subtract $12.50 for single), and yearly dues are $25. Come join us. Contact information:   

President-Brian Forstmaier, e-mail   bkforstmaier@sbcglobal.net  

 

 GMC Pacific Cruisers: Members live and or travel from Los Angles to San Ysidro, CA. 

Contact information:   Bobbie Schultz  Phone: 716-941-1538 e-mail: gene@daygotours.com  

Web site: http://www.gmcpc.org 

 

Outdoor Resorts Palm Springs: The Outdoor Resort Palm Springs Family Motor Coach Association chapter was formed 

in April 1994 by 40 lot owners. The purpose of the chapter was, and, is to foster camaraderie and friendship among 

owners of lots at Outdoor Resort Palm Springs.. In April 2019, the chapter will begin to celebrate its 25th year of 

operation. To be eligible to join the FMCA-ORPS chapter a person, or family, must own a lot at Outdoor Resort Palm 

Springs and be a qualified member of FMCA. The schedule of activities this year includes:- a Welcome Back  potluck 

barbeque, Palm Springs Festival of Lights, Living Desert celebration, Christmas Dinner-Dance, golf and pickleball 

tournament.  CONTACT INFORMATION: RON LANGDON  Phone: 360-305-6750    Email: 

RONLANGDON@GMAIL.COM 

 

Overland Trailblazers West:  The Overland Trailblazers West is a group of fun loving, adventurous RV'ers who truly 

enjoy exciting rallies. We normally schedule two rallies per year (location determined by rally host). Rally locations have 

been as far North as Canada, South to Mexico, and many locations West of the Mississippi River. Our rally emphasis is 

we go where our members want to go. We were chartered in 1989 and currently have over 100 members spread 

throughout Western United States and Canada. Rally attendance is somewhere between 20 to 40 rigs. 

     We actively support FMCA by providing a volunteer staff to man the FMCA clothing booth every year at the FMCA 

Indio Rally. We host a delicious BBQ rib dinner during this event in conjunction with our annual meeting for the all our 

overland trailblazers members.  The Indio rally typically jump starts our year's activities. 

    We continue to recruit new members, so if you would like to enhance your FMCA membership, join our chapter that 

puts on quality rallies with like-minded friends.  Contact person:  Mark Whitmore  (509) 334-9761 

  e-mail  whitfarms@gmail.com 

 

Rexasaurus’: The Rexasaurus' Chapter of FMCA was formed in 1997 to promote social recreational information, 

exchange activities that provide for the enjoyment and pleasurable use of family member coaches. To be eligible for 

membership in the chapter a person must be in good standing with FMCA and meet the dues requirements and provisions 

set forth in the Bylaws and Standing Rules of this chapter. Our club meets every month excluding the months of July and 

August. Outings are normally held the first week of each month. Our outings extend from as far north as Pahrump, 

Nevada to as far south as the San Diego area. We are a fun group of people who enjoy traveling in our motorhomes. Our 

outings usually include afternoon social gatherings, at least one evening potluck as well as lots of sightseeing and card 

playing. If you would like more information about Rexasaurus' please feel free to contact  BARBARA VAN RIJ  Phone: 

760 728-7582 

Email: cabinetman6@juno.com 

 

Rockwood West: They welcome any coach brand to residents of CA, AZ, OR & WA. They have no coach restriction and 

have 5 or 6 rallies a year and last for 2 or 3 nights. The age range is from 60-75.Kids and grandkids are welcome. New 

member dues are $33.00 and that includes name badges and yearly dues are $15. 

Contact: RAMONA G ESCAMILLA   Phone: 714 846-8558    

 Website: http://www.rockwoodwest.blogspot.com  

 

Safari of Southern California:   

Contact: Arvon Wolverton – e-mail: arvros@verizon.net  
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Southern California FMCA Elk:  If you are an Elk and live between Santa Maria and San Diego you would enjoy this 

club.  They have 4 rallies a year and they are 3-4 days in duration. There rallies are held in Jan. April, August and 

November and they visit Elks Lodges in CA. Dues are $10.00 a year in addition to your Elk membership.  

Contact information: MERLE JAY SWONGER   Phone: 909-292-8308   Email: a_bigdog@verizon.net 

 

Southwestern Bus Nuts: Members live in southern CA and western states. They have 7-8 rallies plus attend National and 

Western Area rallies.  Their rallies are usually Thursday – Sunday and they travel in 150 mile radius of Orange County.  

They enjoy visiting the local points of interest wherever they are camping.  Dues are $20.00 a year and badges are extra. 

Ages range from 36-95 and kids are welcome.  

Contact:  Membership chairperson:  Barbara Hart. R.hart14@verizon.net  

 

Western GM Coach:  Converted GM buses are the key to this club and they have 3 or 4 rallies a year anywhere in the 

western states and the rallies last 2 – 3 days. Annual dues are $15.00.  

Contact Information: Dennis Wilson 909-795-7686. E-mail: dogtracks1120@gmail.com  

 

Please note: Many of the Chapters in this area travel all over the state and are not limited to just the southern part 

of the state! Please check all the Areas to find a Chapter which will fit your needs!  
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